COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Council on Aging Board Meeting held on 



March 10, 2022 via Zoom
Members Present:  William Byron, Ruth Delmonico, Charlie Aaronson, Susan Matatia, Kathy O'Brien, Jeanne Genereux 
Associate member present:  Al Arthur and Jessica Moriarty 
Absent: Associate members, Kate Hogan and June Thall 
The Director of the COA, Alyson Toole, was present. 
The Minutes of February 10th were approved as written.
Liaison Reports:  

Community Services Coordinator, Brian O'Sullivan, sent his report for February.  The Chair asked for comments or questions, but there were none.

Minuteman Senior Services:  Michelle Fuller has resigned from Minuteman and the COA Board.  Charlie Aaronson volunteered to represent Stow having served on the Minuteman Board in the past.  Susan Matatia having been our representative before Michelle gave him a vote of confidence since he was president of the Board when Susan served.

Community Preservation Committee:  The Red Acre Project and the Library Addition have been recommended.  The Town Hall was not. 

Chair's Report:
Bill asked Charlie to summarize the details of the van shelter. Charlie and Bill met with the representative of Child's Scapes on this past Monday. This company is on the approved vendor list for the town. There is much to consider plot plans, well, leeching field.  When do we involve the fire chief?  
The Highway Dept. would like to be involved if the shelter cannot be built at the Community Center.  The Superintendent of Highway wants to build a structure for his equipment.  We need to emphasize our need for a van shelter.

Director's Report:  
· The Mask Mandate has been lifted in town.  We continue to require masks for our events.  It is likely the mask requirement will be lifted for events in April. 
· Covid Home Test Kits have been distributed at the library and COA.  Since there is an expiration date, any Stow resident can get one.

· The free AARP Tax Preparation Program is available to low income Stow residents. Resident, Jim Brown continues to provide this service.
· Tax Work-off Program is available to 24 qualifying people. As the real estate taxes rise, there is more interest. The challenge is finding jobs for the residents who apply. It is difficult to match skills with needs.

· The Friends of the COA have applied for money from the Community Chest to purchase furniture to create an outdoor sitting area at the Community Center.

· Statistics for February:

1. Total People Served: 1673 (duplicated)

2. Total People Served: 349 (unduplicated)

3. % Female - 71.1  
%  male - 28.9

4. Average # people signing in daily - 32

5. Telephone calls - 492

6. Most popular activities - Food & Exercise

7. Interactions/Services provided by COA staff - 437 (duplicated)

8. Most provided services: transportation, general help, case management

9. Transportation:  171 Trips 
31 riders

10 Volunteers and Tax Work-Off - 424

· Vans:  We're tightening up due to gas prices.  Some riders don't pay. Outreach staff needs to determine what the issues are.  Some riders are disabled.  Jessica asked if the disabled riders had other resources besides the COA. The Town is looking into Uber and Tommy's Taxi.  Gigi and Dave have regular meetings regarding transportation.  Charlie suggested writing a clear policy regarding who qualifies if under 60.  Perhaps the "Neighbor Brigade" is another option.
· Perhaps a class on how to play pool was suggested.

· Annual Report was submitted.

· The revised COA Brochure is in the final stages.  Lots of help came from Jessica.

· Martha sent her report.  There was no discussion about it.

· Kathleen will be invited to our April meeting.

No other business.  The meeting adjourned at 11:20 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Delmonico, secretary 

